Regular Council September 20, 2022

Meeting came to order with Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was answered by Cou. S.
Broker, Behrendt, James, K. Broker, & Grieger. Cou. Aichholz was absent. Cou. S.
Broker made motion to accept & dispense with reading minutes; 2" by Cou. Behrendt.
Accepted by all. Cou. S. Broker made motion to pay bills; 2" by Cou. Behrendt.
Accepted by all.

OLD BUSINESS:

Bed tax issue is tabled until spring.

NEW BUSINESS:

Trick or Treat will be held Sunday, October 30 from 4 — 6pm.

Cou. S. Broker made motion not to approve the Taste of the Caribbean Festival until we
get more information; 2" by Cou. K. Broker. Accepted by all.

Estimates for heating and air conditioning for the hall are: Hohler - $8995 (not including
wiring) Marcus Trapp - $8200 and Bay Area Heating - $21,250. We will get some more
information before we decide.

Mayor got estimate for road paving: Part of Comanche Trail is $8100, part of Chickasaw
Trail is $12,500 and filling in all the potholes on E. Bay View Drive is $4000. Cou. S.
Broker made motion to spend up to $25,000 on paving; 2" by Cou. Grieger. Accepted
by all.

Mayor said a big branch in the little kids’ park fell down. There are two cottonwoods and
a small maple in this area that need to be removed for safety reasons. Mayor got an
estimate of $9000 to remove them. We will get more estimates before deciding who to
hire.

Mayor gave update on Barrett Road closing. He read letter from county engineer, saying
that there are four culverts that need repaired. They have very little structural integrity
and are dangerous. He estimated at least six months before repairs are done.

Cou. Behrendt said we need to repair the street sign on Custer Pass.

PUBLIC CONCERNS:

Beth Beatty said there are many grants out there that the committees should be looking

into. Mayor said he did research on grant funding and is giving Cou. Aichholz
information on street grants, and Cou. S Broker and Grieger on erosion grants.



Daryl Pasek said we should look into awarding the HVAC job to the lowest bidder. He
also suggested an asphalt walkway down the bayfront when we get the paving done.

Barb Wobser wondered why the flags were not at half-staff for the Queen and for 911.

John Gebard questioned getting the rebar eliminated and concrete covered up along
bayfront. He will contact Corps of Engineers.

Cou. S. Broker made motion to adjourn; 2" by Cou. K. Broker.

ATTEST: Respectfully submitted,

Larry D. Gwinner, Mayor Marsha K. Schenk, Clerk



